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P.O. Box 1652 
  Norman, Oklahoma 73070 Commodore's Message:  Barbara Schindler 

For the past six weeks I have not been able to function as your Commodore.  Thank you for 

your patience.  In my absence, members have ably filled the leadership gap left vacant by me.   

Since this is the beginning of the New Year, I like to reflect on the past as well as look to the 

ŦǳǘǳǊŜΦ  aȅ ǘƘŀƴƪŦǳƭƴŜǎǎ ƭƛǎǘέ ƛǎ ŜƴŘƭŜǎǎΣ ōǳǘ ōŜƭƻǿ ŀǊŜ ŀ ŦŜǿΥ    

--Thankful for the fellowship we share at each monthly meeting. 

--Thankful for the generosity of the organizations that provide money necessary to improve 

the boatyard and ramps   

__Thankful for the people who give up their time to teach classes and work with the Sea 

Scouts. 

__Thankful for the volunteers who maintain the boatyard and those who do the extra special 

Spring and Fall cleaning of the Boathouse. 

__Thankful for the sailors who make racing a reality 

    . 

Looking to the future.  Let us know about your goals.  Some of mine are:  

Interesting and informative monthly meetings. 

Sailing lessons for young people and adults. 

Activities that can be shared with families. 

Public service activities 

Publicity in local newspapers and magazine 

More membership involvement in activities   

Website updates 

And other goals as we go through this year. 



AN EXCITING OFF -SEASON TO COME!  

 Thanks to a $5,000 matching grant from the Samuel Roberts Noble Foundation, the Lake Thunderbird Educational 

Foundationôs $4,000 match and a $1,000 community grant from Home Depot we now have $10,000 to do a much needed 

maintenance/update to the BoatHouse after ten years of very busy use! 

 In addition to the matching grant the TSC has approved $3,000 to help fund ½ of the cost to extend the boat ramp 

out into the lake another 35ô.  Included in this project will be a project to have the ConX moved alongside the east side of the 

fence-line inside the boatyard.  Moving the ConX will provide easier access to our equipment as it will be much closer to the 

lake.  This will also open up the boatyard to allow more storage and easier access to the south side of the yard.  The final 

phase of this project will be to dig out sand out as far as we can and pull it to the shore to build a nice sand beach which wil l 

also make launching our small boats much easier.  This contract has already been let to the same company that built the 

original concrete ramp. 

 There will be a BoatHouse Management Meeting in December to plan the projects over the winter and we invite any 

and all our members and partners to attend and have their ideas discussed.  Some of the ideas mentioned thus far are: 

Paint the inside of the BoatHouse 

Stain the verandah and all outside woodwork 

Repair drywall seams that have separated 

Redecorate the BoatHouse walls in main hall 

Replace chair seating if necessary 

Purchase a second ConX if need be 

Install a sliding screen door on the main room east access 

Replace outside motion lighting as need be 

Install security camera system 

Repair or replace the TSC race platform 

Close off the area next to the BoatHouse and boatyard by vehicles 

Install No-fishing/No-swimming signage on the dock 

Paint all the yellow curbs 

Paint all the yellow parking lines 

Paint all the ADA parking areas 

Install locks on both metal flammable liquid storage cabinets 

 

In order to accomplish the projects over the winter we will need help from the LTEF board and the TSC member-

ship.  As projects are identified and scheduled, we will send out notices and we hope YOU will find some time to assist us 

over the slow winter period. 

 

LETôS HAVE THE BOATHOUSE LOOKING SPIC AND SPAN COME SPRING OF 2012! 

 

The LTEF will have its annual board meeting in January and we always invite anyone to attend. 

 



BoatHouse Calendar 

"Sea Scout Ship had a great year in 2011 and are looking forward to more of 

the same in 2012. There is a spot on our boat for kids and adults alike. Come 

join us and you too can spend your Saturdays sailing. Contact Skipper Rick 

Shaw at 405-306-8597 for more info."   

 

Join the Sea Scouts  

2012 Thunderbird Sailing Club & BoatHouse calendar 

Dec 10      TSC Holiday Party (no further Dec. meeting) 

Wŀƴ м         bŜǿ ¸ŜŀǊΩǎ 5ŀȅ {ŀƛƭ    

Jan 8th      Race Committee Meeting 4:30pm 

Jan 8        BoatHouse Management Meeting  at  3pm 

Jan 21      TSC meeting and potluck with Mike Kelly from OKC Boat Works 6-8pm  

Feb  18    Mardi Gras Parade 



Treasurerôs Report: David Craigie 

 

Happy New Year Thunder Sailors, January 2012 

 

The Christmas get-to-gather was the best one ever with an overflowing crowd and standing 

room only.  The buffet line was near picked clean and even the desserts table was looking a lit-

tle thin. Thank you everyone who was able to attend.  Understandably, there are a lot of ñother 

commitmentsò at this time of year.  If you were not able to make it, you were missed. 

 

TSC Renewals: Lets start the new year off right; if you have paid your dues already, Thank 

You!!!  If your renewal notice is still laying around, wonôt you please consider writing a check 

and sailing it off to me today.  Thanks in advance. Let me know if you are having a problem 

with dues; we want you and we want to help. 

 

The New TSC Membership Directories and 2012 Membership Cards were distributed at 

the Christmas Party.  You should be receiving yours soon. 

I hope that the Membership Directory is of help to you in keeping in contact with fellow club 

members.  Please let me know if there are any discrepancies. 

 

Treasurer Stuff: 

We have a balance of $5788.59 in the checking account.  We had a busy month and wrote nine 

checks for a total of $5519.60.  We had three deposits for a total of $3364.05.  The two big 

checks this month were for our annual BoatHouse payment which was $1797.   Our other big 

check was our part of the BoatHouse ramp for $3000.  We have no other unpaid bills at this 

time. 

Membership Information 

 

If any of your membership information has changed, please 

contact: 

 

David Craigie 

9100 Pine Creek Dr., Midwest City OK 73130 

405 613 7774       Incipient@MSN.com 

mailto:Incipient@MSN.com


Happy Birthday to the following TSC members.  If you would like to help your friend celebrate 
their birthday, contact them by one of the many mediums that are available, and wish them 
Happy Birthday on their special day.  All birthdays are listed in your TSC Membership Directo-
ry. 

If your birthday is not included, it is probably because you did not share that information with 
your Treasurer/Membership Secretary.  If you want to share your special day, please contact 
me at: Incipient@msn.com or phone  405 613 7774. Thanks, David 

January 

2 Karen Mellgren  

3 Mary Doezema  

4 Connie Divine   

9 Rita Hendricks   

10 David Craigie   

15 Howard Haines 

16 Liane Ozmun 

17 Roger Elliott 

18 April Wanzer 

25 Dorrie Trent 

26 Reggie Frank 

30  Bobby Cockerham 

30 Walter Hedrick 

30 Wilma DeBerry 

February 

5 Virginia Fitzpatrick 

8 Gray Graham 

12 Karen Rieger 

13  Liz Hedrick 

13 Brenda Shinn 

15 Sue Kendrick 

18 Robin Terry 

20 David Hendricks 

20 Tracy Stevens 

27 Justin Tuck 

mailto:Incipient@msn.com


 

US Sailing  Managing Club Racing Seminar 

February 25th 

Oklahoma City Boat Club 

This seminar is sponsored by Area F of US Sailing, Central States Sailing Association, and hosted by the Oklahoma City Boat Club 

and Area F of US SAILING. This seminar is for everyone who would like to refresh and increase their knowledge of such topics as: 
organizing an event, writing the Notice of Race and Sailing Instructions, RC equipment, race committee preparations, setting the 
starting line, setting the course, starting, finishing and scoring. The seminar will include discussions of the changes in The Racing 
Rules of Sailing 2009-2012 that affect race management. 

People interested in becoming certified by US Sailing as a Club Race Officers must attend such a seminar and pass the associated 
test(s). Details of the other requirements for certification are available on US Sailing's web site at: http://raceadmin.ussailing.org/
Race_Officers/CertificationTraining.htm. 

The lead instructor for this seminar will be Bruce Greene from California. Bruce is a US Sailing National Race Officer and an ISAF 
International Race Officer. Assisting Bruce will be Wayne Coulon, our Area Race Officer from Dallas 

The full seminar fee is $50.   The fees include refreshments during the morning and afternoon and lunch. Advance registration by 
email to GKSander@cox.net by February 15th is highly recommended to confirm adequate planning by us and preparation for you, 
especially if you want to pass the test. We will try to accommodate home stays for those who are interested and furnish recom-
mended local accommodations for all. Students and Youth can attend the seminar for $25, but will not get the course handouts. 

 Non-members, who register for this seminar, will be offered a Special Introductory $45 US SAILING one year adult membership. 

Please email your intention to participate in the workshop for educational purposes or your intention to test for certification to 
GKSander@cox.net . Registration is available by mail to: Gary Sander, 3121 NW 157th St, Edmond, OK. Make checks payable to Ar-
ea F- US SAILING. 

Check-in and continental breakfast will be at 0800 on Saturday. The seminar will begin at 0830 and will conclude by 1700. OCBC is 
hosting a pot luck dinner for members and guests that evening and Jack Gierhart, Executive Director of US SAILING will be with us 
for the evening. 

At the seminar you will need your own copy of The Racing Rules of Sailing 2009-2012 which you should have received with your 
membership or is available from US SAILING.  You can also use your I phone or I pad with the USSAILING App.Download and the US 
Sailing Race Management Handbook. The Race Management Handbook can be purchased in the US Sailing online store: http://
bit.ly/vS76I1. You will receive a JOIN THE RACE COMMITTEE book from US SAILING, a CD of the workshop materials covered and a 
receipt for tax purposes. 

To prepare for the seminar you should answer the study questions, which are available on the US Sailing website: http://bit.ly/
vET7s1 

For questions about the workshop, more detail on the certification process, information concerning hosting accommodations, 
please contact: Gary Sander at gksander@cox.net or call: 405-808-5018 or home: 405-285-0088. Directions to the club are availa-
ble on the Oklahoma City Boat Club website: www.okcboatclub.com/ 

http://raceadmin.ussailing.org/Race_Officers/CertificationTraining.htm
http://raceadmin.ussailing.org/Race_Officers/CertificationTraining.htm
mailto:to%20GKSander@cox.net
mailto:GKSander@cox.net
http://bit.ly/vS76I1
http://bit.ly/vS76I1
http://bit.ly/vET7s1
http://bit.ly/vET7s1
mailto:gksander@cox.net


From the Past Commodore: 

I hope everyone is having a great Christmas season. 

I had much fun at the Holiday party. Awards this year included: 

Most Improved Sailor - to Jim Waller, for expert and creative helmsmanship in two collision avoidance ma-

neuvers. 

Best Crew - to Alva Brockus and brother Sam Moershel, for steady and reliable help on Preciousss. 

SNAFU - to Julian Horner, for entrusting his launch to two "more experienced" sailors, Paul Reynolds and 

Mike Galoob, who helpfully lodged his boat in a hole below the ramp that apparently everyone else on the 

lake already knew about. 

Sportsmanship Award - to Rick Shaw, for makng a difficult decision to jointly title the Sea Scout Boats, reviv-

ing the Jr. Sailing program, and contributing a huge amount to the BoatHouse operating expenses through his 

Keelboat classes. 

The Uncle Donnie - to Karen Thurston for steadfast and energetic support of the LTEF, BoatHouse, and TSC, 

despite a heavy personal schedule. 

Thank you to Doris Dewberry for greeting people at the door with a smile and a playing card to enter the 

drawing for a poinsettia, and for much help decorating the BoatHouse. And thank you to MaryAnne, Fredrica, 

the Galloobs, and Tiffanys, and many others for all the help with the decorations. Thank you Teresa for the 

great idea about for the "old member" Christmas tree. I would like especially to thank Altus Boren for provid-

ing the music and sound system, which allowed several more people than usual to hear me speak. 

Looking forward to seeing you on the water this New Year's Day!    -Paul  

From the Past Commodore - Paul Reynolds: Holiday Party & Awards 

Jim Waller, ñBest Improvedò  Alva Brockus & brother Sam Moershel Rick Shaw Sportsmanship Award 

 
Julian Horner, Paul Reynolds and 

Mike Galoob receive the SNFUuu 

The Uncle Donnie - to Karen Thurston  



2011 TSC "Uncle Donnie" Award 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

Roger Elliott, LTEF President and Past-Commodore, presents the 2011 Uncle Donnie Award to Karen Thurston 

The annual Uncle Donnie award is in memory of Capt. Donnie Cummings, who along with his wife Jo Anne were 

hosts during the TSC's memorable Chesapeake Bay cruise in 1995.  Uncle Donnie and Jo Anne were most hospitable 

to our membership during the trip to Tilghman Island and the day spent on his crabbing boat, ñMegan's Tuition," will 

long be remembered. 

 The year 2000 saw the passing of Uncle Donnie, along with his wonderful sense of humor and his desire to 

help his fellow man.  These traits were all duly noted, along with the TSC's annual Uncle Donnie Award, in his eulo-

gy.  Several hundred people were in attendance at his funeral service, which spoke volumes about Donnie and his 

wife Jo Anne.   

 This year, the award goes to another long-time TSC member, a person who has contributed many hours over 

the years.  This person has served the TSC in many capacities including Commodore.  She has been an active mem-

ber of the BoatHouse Management Committee and Publicity Committee.  She can usually be counted upon for most 

any project we take on and has been a terrific volunteer for the Kids Sailing Camps.   Our winner, even with raising 

two children, handling a full load of post-grad classes, teaching at OU and taking care of her very ill Mom found 

time to develop and host a Family Sailing Program last summer!   

 An excellent crew and skipper in her own right we wish her and her family a better year in 2012, I am hon-

ored to present the Uncle Donnie award for the year 2011 to a terrific sailor who has been a terrific member and vol-

unteer for many years! 

Congratulations to Karen Thurston!  

Presented by Roger Elliott, December 10, 2011, Lake Thunderbird Boathouse 

Former winners are:  '95 Mark Wilson, '96 Frank Lawler, '97 Roger Elliott, '98 Dave and Joyce Craigie, '99 Paul 

Reynolds, 2000 Cheri Elliott and Barbara Cummings, '01 Chad and Pat Cox, '02 Phil Moershel, ó03 Howard Haines, 

ô04 Vesta Gettys, ó05 Karen Mellgren and Kerry Knowles, ó06 David and Rita Hendricks, ó07 Jim and Bea Waller, 

ó08 Ed and Doris Shoemaker, ô09 Jerry Lojka and ó10 Marilyn Friend. 


